

TAMP

TUDY

P.O. BOX AD • SPARKS, NEVADA 89432

At the May 14th meeting we had 27 members and one guest. A great attendance!Let's keep it up.

Covers for the raffle were given by Lee, Carol, Tom and Ron. Vivian Scott won the cash.

Lee and his wife had visited the Smithsonian Postal Museum in Washington, D.C. They found it POST BOY very interesting and time well spent. They traveled by

AMTRAK and decided it was a relaxing, enjoyable way for vacation.

Larry showed a Specialized Canadian catalogue, many detailed items and prices.

The National Philatelic meeting in Washington June 24th-26th will have special exhibits on India, Nepal and Tibet. Larry has been invited to exhibit his Nepal collection. Congratulations, Larry.

Thanks to Carol for the good refreshments today.

69 lots were posted on the auction board today and very few remained.

A Board meeting was held May 28th at 12:00 Noon. There were 9 members present. We show a balance of \$3,629.11 in the bank.

Nevpex: Tom has contacted the Carson city Newspaper and a 1x9 add is \$145.00 and a line charge approximately \$110.00. The feeling of the Board was this is too expensive for the results. Jack will contact KOLO TV and the radio stations.

Ruthe will contact the Mexican workers for help on the 17th and 19th to help set up and return the supplies to storage. Jack will meet them at the storage at 1:00 P.M. on the 17th.

The Post Office has been contacted, they will have a booth. Jack has the Cachet Covers and the Buffalo Soldier stamp will be used.

The Pioneer Center is increasing rental rates as of July 1, 1994. Al will contact the Clarion for rates for our 1995 show when we have been asked to host ATA Show.

Dorothy will again staff the lunch room, she will need help. Ruthe ask that it be open to dealers and NEVPEX workers only. She will prepare the food, the club reimburses her. A charge is made for soft drinks, otherwise it is just a donation.

Al had a call from Anne Evans in Sacramento. She has worked for 25 years with youth displays and information on stamps. She would like to attend our show and take care of all needs for this table. Ruthe will contact her and find what arrangements can be made.

All members have name tags and it was suggested if we do not wear them at meetings a fine of 25ϕ be made. This effective today, 5/28/94.

The question of affiliating with the coin club was presented again. If we do this we lose our APS status. After discussion it was decided to remain as we are at this time as we host ATA next year. This matter may be discussed at a later date.

Tom will contact Harriet Brown for judges at NEVPEX.

A few years back 10% of the auction sales went to the club treasurery. It was agreed to reinstate this rule, starting today.

The regular meeting was held at 2:15 P.M. with 21 members present. Catherine Cole, Tom Morrissey and Ron Schultz gave covers for the raffle and Al won the cash.

The members agreed on a 10 % fee from auction sales to go to the treasurery and a 25¢ fine for not wearing our name tags.

A Nominating Committee was appointed, Ron Schultz, Tom Morrissey and Roy Zimmerman. Officers to be elected this year are Vice President, Secretary and a 1 year Board member. A report will be given at the last meeting in July and nominations from the floor may be made at that time and elections will be held.

Bill Brew passed a sheet for programs, there were a few vacant spaces.

Sheets were passed for members to sign up to work at NEVPEX, all three days. Breakfast will be Sunday at 8:00 A.M. Show opens at 10:00 A.M. Members will be charged \$5.00, the balance paid by the club.

Bill Brew has mounts for for sale. If anyone is interested see him.

A good fruit salad and cookies were enjoyed by all, furnished by Bill. Thanks Bill. There was coffee today!

52 lots were posted on the board today. Al and Ron were Auctioneers. Only 17 remained. After the auction Al auctioned the balance of the items from those given by a friend in Carson City. This netted \$69.05. Fines from no pins was \$2.55 and 10% from regular auction was \$16.20.

Our next meeting will be June 11th at 2:00 P.M. As this is the last meeting before NEVPEX everyone is urged to attend and volunteer for their part in making the show a success.

Happy June Birthday to Vivian Scott (6) and Larry Scott (23). We will miss them this summer as they are off to Washington, D.C. and then on to Canada.

June refreshments: 11th Lee Graybeal and 25th Al Shay. Remember to bring items needed to serve the refreshments. Thanks.

Programs: June 11th, Catherine Cole and 25th Tom Morrissey.



"Electricity, The Saturday Evening Post and the Franklin stove are all right, but he doesn't like to talk about the U.S. postal service."